

50 The Octagon, PO Box 5045, Moray Place Dunedin 9058, New Zealand Telephone: 03 4774000, Fax: 03 4743488 Email: dcc@dcc.govt.nz

www.dunedin.govt.nz

21 August 2018

Joel MacManus Critic <u>critic@critic.co.nz</u>

Dear Mr MacManus

## Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 (LGOIMA) request for information on Kendrick Lamar's visit

I am writing with regards to your official information request dated 23 July 2018 requesting information on the total cost to the Dunedin City Council of all activities, labour, preparations related to Kendrick Lamar's visit to the city.

The total cost was \$3,181.16 excluding GST, which includes costs for public entertainment including a dance and hip hop performance in the Octagon, and a Rap Battle held at the University of Otago Union. Also included was sound production, hiring lighting, posters and flyer printing for a City of Literature event. All DCC labour costs were met through existing budgets.

With regards to your question raised on the estimated economic benefit to the city, I advise that an economic benefit survey was not conducted for this event.

Yours faithfully

Rebecca Murray

**Governance Support Officer**